On June 26, 2007, Paulette Burdick made the following request for additional information regarding PD2 - Personnel Addendum
 

REQUEST:

Please provide a job description for Mgr. Early Ed. and Organizational chart. Has there been an increase in Pre-k students? Please justify the need to increase personnel. 

RESPONSE: 

Personnel Increase.  The projects manager position is a replacement position in the Department of Early Childhood Education, not an additional employee position.  There is no fiscal impact and the replacement position will actually allow for a slight decrease in the FY 2008 ECE Department budget.  The position replaces an instructional specialist position.  

Increase in Pre-K Students.  Although there has not been an increase in Pre-K students, the state continues to mandate the provision of Summer Voluntary Pre-kindergarten by public schools and select principals have asked to continue or start School Year Voluntary Pre-kindergarten programs, if at all possible.   Explorations are also underway regarding the potential partnership between the District and the County Commission to support Head Start programs.

Purpose of the Position.  The project manager position will be responsible for all operational and cost recovery aspects of the school year VPK programs (14 school sites with 48 instructional staff in FY 07 school year) and the mandated summer VPK programs (11 school sites with just over 400 children in summer FY 07).  The position will also be responsible for oversight of program and fiscal compliance related to two grants – the Quality Improvement System Coaching program and the ECCI pilot program which jointly employ 90 staff members.  

            Attached are the job description and organizational chart.
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